
SPC School Council Meeting 
MINUTES 

November 17th, 2020  
 
 
1.0  ​Introductions 

Krystle Hoogendorn (Chair), Tasha Laurie (Parent), Darla Villeneuve (Assistant 
Principal), Colleen Woloshyn (Principal), Tanya Neuman (Assistant Principal), Meghan 
Resch (Community member), Paul McCann (Board Trustee), Marty Lohr (Secretary), 
Christine Dowdell (Teacher), Elise Townsend (Community member), Jaycen Kuehn 
(Parent) 
 

2.0 Approval of Agenda​ Motion to Approve - Tasha. Second - Meghan 
 
2.1 Approval of October 2020 Minutes ​Motion to Approve - Jaycen.  Second - Meghan 
 
3.0 Chairs Report 

● Communication - Thank you to admin staff for regular email communications 
● COSC Meeting 

○ Homeschooling parents request to be part of SPC’s email list so that they 
are informed when they choose for their students to return to the school. 
PSD will need to initiate this, not SPC itself. 

○ Linking fundraisers to school websites - let Amy Watson know and she 
can put them on 

○ Next Meeting - Thursday November 19th - email 
spcscchair@psd70.ab.ca​ if you would like the meeting link 

● Council meeting time - suggest moving to 3:45 to accommodate school pickup. 
All in favor. 

 
4.0 Fundraising Society 

● Updates 
○ Mom’s pantry - closed - pickup is Nov 23 
○ Purdy’s - still open 
○ Kiwi Nurseries - still open 
○ 50/50 Raffle - $20 away from break even. School distributed fundraising 

letters to all students today. Sales end December 1st. 
● Mrs. Dowdell - 3D Printer Proposal - $1500 request.  SPC currently uses PSD 

printer, which is more costly to run and may not be available when needed. 
Funds are enough to purchase the printer and supplies to run it for at least one 
year.  Lifespan is 800 hours.  Fundraising Society will review proposal and vote 
today, responding to Mrs. Dowdell as soon as they have an answer. 

 
 

mailto:spcscchair@psd70.ab.ca


5.0 Principal’s Report 
● Welcome and thank you for accommodating an online meeting 
● Enrolment - Nov 16 re-entry date - 8 students from Option 1 to Option 2, 8 

students from Option 2 to Option 1.  
● PLAY Parkland on hold for a couple of weeks as Aerial’s has closed with new 

government restrictions 
● Volleyball games with Meridian before the new restrictions, practice continues 
● Covid Update - SPC has had zero cases.  

○ Continued health measures, including masking, hand washing, janitorial 
○ Isolation Protocols - continuing to be vigilant and follow the AHS 

guidelines 
● December 4 - report cards available online 
● December 7 - New Option Classes begin for Grades 7-9 
● Virtual Christmas concert/video - Mr. Mah to announce soon 
● Christmas hampers 
● December 11 - Movie or Book Character Day 
● December 18 - Christmas Sweater Day 
● December 21 - Christmas Break begins 
● January 4 - Students return to school 
● February 3 - immunizations for Grade 7 and 9 

 
6.0 Teachers Report ​-​ ​no teachers in attendance 

 
7.0 Board Report 

● Bullying awareness week 
● Students moved into new Woodhaven school, accommodates 900 students 
● New portables requested for Meridian Heights & Prescott 
● On budget so far for this year, which is likely a result of lower enrolment due to 

Covid 
 
8.0 Adjournment​ at 4:06 pm, next meeting December 15th at 3:45pm 

 
 


